
 

 

Terrington Parish Council with Wiganthorpe and Ganthorpe  

Minutes of an Extraordinary Council meeting held on Monday 7 
February 2022 at 7:30pm in Terrington Village Hall  

1.  Attendance and Apologies  

Present - Cllr Winning (Chairman), Cllr Lewis, Cllr Stockdale, Cllr Adkins 

Apologies – Cllr Taylor and Cllr Watson (accepted by the Council) 

Clerk - Kerr Wilson  

Nine members of the public were present. 

2.  Declarations of interest  

None  

3.  Queen Elizabeth II Jubilee Celebrations – Village Beacon. 

The Queens Jubilee will be celebrated across the country during the extended bank 

holiday from 2 to 5 June 2022. The Chairman said that it provides a great opportunity 

to celebrate with friends, family and the local community.   There has been a long 

tradition of lighting beacons to celebrate Royal occasions and the Chairman 

suggested installing and lighting a Beacon.  

A number of suggestions were made regarding the construction of a brazier beacon 

and where it might be sited with due regard safety, visibility, access, facilities etc. 

Other suggestions included a street party, sports afternoon, and village hall party. 

The event could be centred at the Village Field and Hall and the wide cross-section 

of village organisations could be encouraged to contribute to the occasion. 

Action - Cllr Stockdale agreed to take the lead and coordinate the event. 

Anyone who would be prepared to help, or knows of such people, please 

contact Cllr Stockdale. 

4.  Consideration of the preparation and submission of a Definitive Map 
Modification Order application in respect of an unadopted section of 
South Back Lane (East). 

4. 1  The Chairman explained that this matter had come to the Council’s attention 

following concerns raised by a number of residents.  Signs were posted at the 

gates leading to the Definitive footpath crossing the Pheasantry garden, stating 

that there was no right of way through the gate from South Back Lane to the 

Definitive footpath. Residents said that this was a well-established public right 

of way that they had enjoyed for decades. Enquiries with NYCC established 



 

 

that South Back Lane is an ‘unrecorded public right of way’. In order to 

formalise the route, it would be necessary to make a Definitive Map 

Modification Order application.   

Further, the Chairman said that because of recent legislation, this action was 

imperative because there is a ‘cut-off’ date of 1 January 2026, clarified by Cllr 

Adkins, after which applications cannot be made for the recording of historic 

rights of way. 

Motion 

4.2  Cllr Winning moved the motion that the Council prepare and submit a Definitive 

Map Modification Order application in respect of an unadopted section of South 

Back Lane (East) up to the side entrance gateway into the Pheasantry to link 

the adopted highway with the Definitive Footpath. 

The Council resolved to prepare and submit a Definitive Map Modification 

Order application as set out above in 4.2. 

Proposed Cll Stockdale.       Seconded  Cllr Adkins 

 

The meeting closed at 20.18 hrs 

 

 Signed ........................................ Cllr Bill Winning (Chairman) 

 

 Date ...........................................  

 


